[image: image1.png]NATIONAL
PARK
SERVICE












Amistad National Recreation Area


4121 Veterans Blvd


Del Rio TX 78840





830 775-7491 phone


830 775-7299 fax





Release date:


Contact:


Phone number:


Date:











Immediate


Alan W. Cox


830 775-7491


March 11, 2007




















Amistad NRA News Release

















Amistad National Recreation Area has announced the boat ramp at Diablo East will be closed to all traffic starting late Sunday night, March 25, through Tuesday, March 27, 2007.  The National Park Service is attempting to improve the ramp surface with an experimental material designed to increase traction.





The boat ramps at Amistad National Recreation Area (NRA) are built of concrete, and after many years of use the surface becomes slippery, creating difficult and potentially hazardous boat launching conditions.  In the past, the park tried scarifying the surface.  This method removes the top few inches of concrete and leaves a grooved surface with increased traction.  This treatment was of limited benefit, and if used continuously, completely removes the entire ramp.





Amistad NRA Superintendent Alan Cox said, “We will be applying a new asphalt-like material to the boat ramp surface on a trial basis.  We hope this will be a long-term solution boaters will appreciate.”





The project dates are weather dependent, so ramps users should contact the recreation area for up-to-date information.














Diablo East Boat Ramp Closed March 26 & March 27 
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Amistad National Recreation Area’s visitor information center is located on US Highway 90W near Blackbrush boat ramp, Del Rio TX, and is open daily 8am-5pm, except Thanksgiving Day, December 25, and January 1.  For more information, visitors may call 830.775.7491, tune in to AM 1540 near the lake, or visit the park's web site at www.nps.gov/amis.
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